












KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
Division of Water Resources 

MEMORANDUM ----------

TO: Files 

FROM: Michael A. Meyer ~~ ~ r 
Water Commissionl~ V v 

DATE: July 23, 2021 

RE: Change in Place 
of Use, 
File Nos. Fl 014, GY 024, 
3563, 8627, 11215, 19001 , 
22414 

Applications to Change the Place of Use to separate the ownership interested between WR 
Renick and Huber Sand. This process could have been done also with requests to reduce a 
portion of an existing water right, but staff at GMD3 elected to use change applications as they 
assisted the applicant. GMD3 also recommend approval of these applications. These files 
were originally incompletely overlapped in place of use, but majority was completely overlapped. 

The total authorized acres and quantity combined prior to these applications were 1027.88 
acres and 2260 acre feet. With the separation of interested, the following will be authorized: 

WR Renick, File Nos. GY 024, 3563, 19001 , 22414 will be authorized a total of 657 acres 
(increase in base acres by no more than 10 acres) and a total of 1642 AF as his previous water 
rights were already authorized at 2.5 acre feet per acre, he requested to keep that acre feet per 
acre ratio . In fact, he voluntarily reduced his authorized quantity under File No. 19,001 from 436 
acre feet to 390 acre feet in order not to exceed the total authorized quantity of the 2.5 acre feet 
per acre or 1642 acre feet. 

Huber Sand, File Nos. Fl 014, 8627, 11215 will be authorized a total of 369.88 acres and a total 
of 572 acre feet, or 1.54 acre feet per acre, which is reasonable on all standards. No reduced 
quantity or acres took place with the request. 

The authorized acres were adjusted to be property described in the River Lots and Arkansas 
River boundary described in the Kansas Land Survey Plat Maps document in the late 1880s 
that are on file with the Division. WRIS database will properly show acres described as acres 
within the Arkansas River Stateland & Water person id. No new acres were approved within 
this boundary. 

These requests are reasonable and recommend approval of the applications. 






















